
SETA Area 67 Grapevine Committee Minutes April 21, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by Gary S. at 7:06 pm. Meeting was opened with the “Serenity Prayer.” 

1. Chair Report – Gary S. said that the committee should give a presentation. It was agreed upon by 
the committee to do a Grapevine presentation in district 40. Gary S. is currently serving as the 
alternate chair of the committee. Gary S. also mentioned that when his term is over, he will not 
stand for the chair position at the upcoming SETA Area 67 Assembly in October of 2022. Gary S. 
will be moving out of state and has some family obligations to attend to. Darryl W. expressed an 
interest in the chair position of the committee. 

2. Members present – Betsy G., Darryl W., Ron C., Terry P., & Gary S. 
3. Old Business – Betsy G. said she would reach out to Luis A. to see if he is still interested in being 

the chair of the SETA Area 67 Grapevine Committee. Also, there was discussion about the lack of 
activity of the Grapevine committee. Ron C. led the SETA Area 67 Grapevine committee at the 
April Assembly. The committee voted to hold a “roadshow” or some type of activity. Also, there 
was discussion about getting display boards and any other material. If not, the committee will 
start from scratch with creating display boards and new Grapevine materials. Ron C. mentioned 
that none of the Grapevine budget has been used. 

4. New Business – The Grapevine committee moved to have a workshop in district 40. Terry P. said 
he would bring a lot of the Grapevine materials he got from GSO. Next meeting will be on the 3rd 
Thursday of May at 7:00 pm. 

5. Adjournment – meeting was closed at 7:40 pm by Gary S. with the “Serenity Prayer.” 


